

## HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Maura Sorensen, Heart of Hathersage, Main Road, Hathersage, S32 1BB

Mob 07766 629 419; Email [clerk@hathersageparishcouncil.gov.uk](mailto:clerk@hathersageparishcouncil.gov.uk)

### Meeting of Hathersage Parish Council Transport Committee held on Tuesday 28 March 2023, 7.30pm, Hathersage Memorial Hall (Sampson Room)

**Present:** Cllrs Rosie Olle (Chair), Martin Bloor, Tim Hill, Jane Marsden, Heather Rodgers and James Shuttleworth

#### MINUTES

- 064/22 Apologies received from Cllr W Hanley.
- 065/22 Any variation in the order of business – none.
- 066/22 **Declarations of interest:** Cllrs Marsden and Williams in relation to agenda item 14 (Hope Valley Rail Capacity Scheme).
- 067/22 **Public participation** – an opportunity for members of the public to make any representation to the Transport Committee in respect of items on this agenda. There were no members of the public present. Referenced an email received about concerns related to School Lane – narrowness of the pavement, low footpath kerb, pool lighting, speeding traffic. Noted the dangers to small children passing along there regularly. Also flagged, the failure to mend the light at the bottom of Hungry Lane despite several attempts. Suggested plastic speed bump and 20mph limit needed in the area.
- 068/22 **Minutes of the meeting of 24 January** – unable to agree the minutes as they were not available.
- 069/22 **Recent meetings with DCC Cllr Alasdair Sutton** – noted items discussed and on which Cllr Sutton was making representations on behalf of the Parish Council.
- 070/22 **TRO:** DCC Cllr Alasdair Sutton to consult with Highway colleagues at DCC re the delay in implementation or if it would be permissible to paint out the lines. Also suggested he meet with the resident who had flagged concerns about the delay. Noted lines at Heather Lane were not enforceable.
- 071/22/1 **Hope Valley Climate Action and the Travelling Light Project:** Cllr Hill had taken part in Zoom meetings with HVCA where the formation of a bus service user group (in conjunction with bus operators) – similar to the rail user group - had been suggested. Cllr Hill to keep watch on local services and report/update at the next meeting.
- 071/22/2 **Noted** regular HVCA newsletters and updates on other initiatives.
- 072/22/1 **Parking matters – PDNPA new car parking charges:** new parking charges at PDNP car parks noted. Concern expressed at motorhomes parking in the village overnight, on Oddfellows Road and Station Approach. Queried if Stanage/North Lees parking permits allowed overnight parking.
- 072/22/2 **DDDC residents' parking survey: noted;** Clerk to ask DDDC for summary of results.
- 072/22/3 **Verge parking and white lining:** queried whether drivers were aware of rules and regulations associated with white lines at the edge of the road and, if lining at verges was implemented, how/by whom would it be monitored.
- 073/22/1 **Community Speed Watch (CSW):** a meeting with potential volunteers (and the police CSW Coordinator) to be rearranged. Suggested arranging a visit/s with other local CSW teams and look at borrowing/testing equipment.

Signed:

Date:

- 073/22/2 **Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs)**: suggested contacting other villages (possibly Froggatt) for further details of their SIDs.
- 073/22/3 **DCC consultation on the introduction of 20mph zones in Buxton and Long Eaton - noted.**
- 074/22/1 **Electric Vehicle Charging (EVCs) and DDDC provision of EVCs in Oddfellows Road Car Park**: Cllr Hill had spoken to the National Grid re increased capacity for EVC facilities. Modification needed at sub-stations; costs may be able to be supplied. DDDC still to finalise details of scheme for rapid chargers.
- 074/22/2 **Parish Council facilitation/provision of EVCs**: potential site for these could be Dore Lane, close to the sub-station; landowner to be identified (DCC or Platform Housing). Concern expressed that chargers could take up valuable parking spaces in village if not utilized.
- 075/22/1 **Bus Service Improvement Plan (BSIP)**: short verbal update provided by Cllr Hill from the meetings he had attended.
- 075/22/2 **PDNPA: noted** discussions at the February HPC meeting with the PDNPA Chief Executive and Head of Planning about the PDNPA focus on reducing reliance on cars, promoting public transport, and joint working with local authorities and transport authorities.
- 076/22/1 **A6187 subsidence by Mytham Bridge**: great concern was expressed about the lack of progress, and deterioration, at the Mytham Bridge project noting this could mean complete road closure, leading to both ends of the valley being cut off.
- 076/22/2 **A57 and geological problems - noted.**
- 076/22/3 **A57 Strines turning at Moscar**: suggested further signage coming from Sheffield to aid sight lines at the junction as cyclists turning right are sometimes not visible to overtaking vehicles.
- 076/22/4 **Hurstclough Lane** and introduction of appropriate signage to indicate restricted access (at the Bamford end): suggested appropriate signage "Do not use Satnav, road is of limited width, very steep and not suitable for vehicles".
- 077/22 **Hope Valley Rail Capacity Scheme**: noted a forthcoming meeting in the Memorial Hall. Concern expressed about when the footbridge will reopen.
- 078/22 **Clerk's Report / Correspondence including updates on any ongoing initiatives - none.**
- 079/22 **Next meeting - Tuesday 30 May 2023.**

*Meeting closed at 8.50pm*

**Signed:**

**Date:**